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Student First Fund Campaign 
 
Why should the down economy hurt the students?  
 
Today’s youth are our future entrepreneurs, investors, critical thinkers, scientists, inventors, 
economists, and educators. But if they can’t afford to go to college, they won’t be able to fine 
tune those skills in preparation for enlightened and productive lives. 
  
As parents of college students, you know that most students rely on grants, scholarships, and 
financial aid to help cover the growing costs associated with obtaining a college degree. The 
current economic situation has noticeably impacted higher education and the students’ ability to 
pay for their education. 
  
Grant gifting associations have cut back on what they can give to students, and scholarships are 
decreasing drastically. Scholarships are generated from individual contributions and from 
earnings on university investments. A national decrease in endowment earnings and charitable 
giving has resulted in less funding for scholarships. 
 
Currently, the cost of a four-year degree at Central, including tuition and living expenses, is at 
least $60,000. Most of the university’s students come from low- to middle-income backgrounds 
and cannot expect significant help from their families. Approximately 80 percent of CWU students 
need some sort of financial aid. 
 
“We try to help as many students as possible,” said Agnes Canedo, CWU director of financial 
aid. “But after we have dispersed all of our available aid, we still have $22 million in unmet need.” 
 
With reductions in federal and state financial aid and limits on low-interest student loans, that 
unmet need is now even higher. According to Canedo, the average student debt at the time of 
graduation is $19,000, with some students incurring more than $50,000 in loans to repay. Private 
donations can make the difference whether a student is financially able to complete his or her 
education. That is why CWU began the Students First fund. 
   
The Students First fund allows CWU to provide students financial assistance regardless of the 
current economy. Central began asking parents of CWU students to support the Students First 

fund last November. To date, parents have pledged over $15,500 towards the fund. It’s a good 
start, but it’s not enough to prevent current and future students from suffering the effects of 
today’s economy. 
 
Gifts to the Students First fund are intended to benefit all students, and will primarily award 
scholarships for tuition, books, room, and board. After those needs are met, contributions will 
support unexpected medical or financial emergencies, and other needs such as project supplies, 
student seminars, and academic-related student travel. 
 
Please join the parents, other CWU alumni, and friends who have already invested in the 
students first. Your contribution to the Students First fund will help educate Central’s high 
quality students, who will in turn continue to strengthen CWU’s legacy of excellence and the 
future of our world.  
 

To support the Students First fund, 
contact Chris Frankenfield, assistant director of annual giving,  

at 509-963-2179, or frankenc@cwu.edu.  
 

You can also contribute to the Students First fund online at www.mycentral.cwu.edu 
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